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QUARTERLY CONCERT  

Photos: Tessa van Schaik, Grade 

Westerfordôs Music Department presented its first Quarterly Concert for 2019 last Thursday. Not only was it the first 
concert of 2019, but for our new Music teachers -  Ms Thompson, Mr Biggs and Ms Wayne - it was their first ever at the 
School.  
 
These concerts are excellent opportunities for pupils to showcase their talent and the product of their many hours of 
practise, and for others to enjoy the music they presented. 
 
The concert was opened by Ms Penny, who conducted the Concert Band in their performance of three items: óThe Final 
Countdownô; a medley from óFiddler on the Roofô, and óShrek Dance Partyô (a medley of pop and rock songs). These 
catchy, well-known pieces were thoroughly enjoyed by the audience.  
 
Then followed numerous solo performances by pupils from Grade 8 to Matric; these performances included pieces for 
the piano, guitar, flute, violin, as well as voice. 
 
The Quarterly Concert presented music of a very high standard, and was an excellent representation of what our Music 
Department has to offer. A big thank you goes to all of the music teachers who helped organise the evening (and teach 
the pupils, of course) to make it an enjoyable experience for everyone, as well as to the musicians, for the time and  
effort they put into practising their pieces. 
 
This is just the beginning of what will be an exciting and busy year for the Music department. 
 

Tessa van Schaik, Grade 11  
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CONGRATULATIONS  

DATES TO REMEMBER  

 
March 

 

Friday 01 School Play 

Saturday 02 School Play 

Monday 04 School Play 

Tuesday 05 School Play / Grade 11 Life Science to Aquarium             /             English Olympiad 

Thursday 07 Founders' Day 

Tuesday 12 1st round Maths Olympiad @13h30-15h00              /                               Music Café 

Wednesday 13 Grade 8 Camp ótil Friday 15 March 

Friday 15 School Closes                                              /                     Grade 8 applications close 

Naomi Fokkens, Grade 12, will make her professional debut as a violinist 

on Saturday night at 7:30pm at the Lutheran Church in Long Street  

And 

Our part-time Cello teacher is presenting a cycle of Beethoven cello sonatas for 
the Richard Wagner society 

Tattler, 21 February 2019 

Tattler, 21 February 2019 

SURFING 
Leo Chames, Jordon Evard, Devon Coombe, Grade 9s, Luca Smith, and Jos van Veen, Grade 10,  all took part in the 
ñWestern Province Grom* trialsò over the last few weeks. All of them did extremely well. Leo Chames was  
selected to represent the u16 boys age group and will be taking part in the National Grom Games in Port Elizabeth in 
March.  
*  

A grommet (grom, or gremmie) is a young participant in extreme sports. Originally, a grommet was a surfer under the age of 16.  
In recent years, this has expanded to include other extreme sports, most notably skateboarding, roller derby and snowboarding.  
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MUSIC CENTRE PROGRESS 

Mr Cain, Senior Deputy and Head of the Buildings and Grounds portfolio, took members of the Senior Management Team on 
a tour of the new Music Centre last week, and Music Department members this week, to view the progress.  

The new auditorium 
View of the new Music Centre from the south-east corner 

West view of the Music Centre with 
staffroom and teaching venues 

Mr Cain leads SMT members up to first 
floor. 

1st floor passageway; entering a 
one-on-one teaching venue  

View of Western Façade 
View of the double volume lobby area 

 Music teachers, Mr Narun and Ms Grobbelaar, excited at the developments!   



 

WHS Banking details Standard Bank, Rondebosch, Current Account 071510176, Branch code 025009. 

Westerford High School  

TEACHER INTERVIEW: MS WAYNE  

Ms Wayne is a new teacher of Music here at Westerford. 
 
Where do you come from, and what school did you attend? 
I grew up in Gordonôs Bay. I attended Hottentots Holland High School for the first 
three years and Rhenish Girlsô High School in grades 11 and 12. 
 
While growing up, was music a big part of your life? If so, what did you 
play? 
I actually only started in high school, much later than most of my classical music 
friends. I played more informally at the piano until Grade 10 when I started taking 
music as a subject at school, and I became engrossed in classical music. When I 
was younger I played guitar and I had a small stint playing trumpet in some ska 
bands, but I donôt think I was a very good trumpeter! 
 
Where did you study? 
I studied Drama and Music at UCT for a year, then I went to Stellenbosch University and studied Music and English Literature. 
I also received a PGCE from Stellenbosch University. Most recently, I studied a three-year Masters in Music Education in the 
USA, at Case Western Reserve University. 
 
What are your first impressions of Westerford? 
Itôs a great school! The pupils are smart, independent, and mature. The teachers and staff are passionate about what they do 
and everyone goes the extra mile. Itôs fantastic. 
 
In what way is Westerford different from other schools you have taught at? 
Many aspects of the school are pupil-run. Itôs really impressive! I find that the pupils are open to engaging in critical thinking, 
and there are so many cultural clubs. 
 
What drew you into teaching? 
Itôs extremely gratifying to foster musicality in young people and to contribute to their growth in general. I also love learning 
new things. Teaching allows me to learn from the pupils and to constantly explore my content areas. 
 
What do you expect from your pupils? 
I expect them to engage in the learning process; not to be passive. I encourage them to think critically and independently. 
 
What is your biggest strength as a teacher? 
Discovering Kahoots :)  
 
What is your favorite grade to teach and why? 
Thatôs impossible - I love them all. Iôve taught children from as young as two-years old all the way through to university 
classes, and Iôve enjoyed every experience. 
 
What are your hobbies outside of teaching time? 
Playing and listening to music. I also like watching theatre. I have a bit of an obsession with tetris-inspired cellphone games. 

 

Matthew Suter, Grade 12 
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THE C.U. HOSTS FABRICE NAHIMANA  

On Thursday, 21 February, Fabrice Nahimana, a refugee from Rwanda and 2018 matriculant of SACS High School, spoke to 
a group of Westerford pupils. He shared his incredible testimony and the story of his journey from Rwanda to Cape Town as a 
young boy. 
 
Fabriceôs parents were both murdered when he was six-years-old, leaving him and his two older brothers to fend for 
themselves. They spent a couple of years in a refugee camp in Burundi and eventually made it to Cape Town, where they 
were put in a childrenôs home. Fabrice talked about how hard he worked to attain his goals, despite his circumstances, how 
he managed to get a rugby scholarship to SACS and how, today, he is using his success as a platform to inspire other young 
refugees in South Africa. Fabrice also shared the extent to which his faith in God saw him through the incredibly traumatic  
circumstances he had experienced.  He was passionate in his encouragement to build a relationship with God. 
 
The message of this inspirational young man was thought-provoking and uplifting. He challenged all who attended to be 
grateful for what they have, to pursue God, and to work as hard as possible to achieve their goals. 

Holly Marsden, Grade 12 

Photo: Ella Norton, Grade 9 

Grade 10 Afrikaans classes are currently working through a module on Kos (Food). Ms Laingôs class held a  
Teelepelpartytjieô (Teaspoon Party). Says Ms Laing: ñWe all brought our favourite dish to class (had to be homemade!) and 
talked about why we love this food, how it is made, and we shared some memories associated with this particular dish.  We 
went from station to station and, with our teaspoon - hence the name óTeelepelpartytjieô - tasted everyone's  
contributions.  Since eating is just about the most popular Westerford pastime, the partytjie was thoroughly enjoyed by 
all.  Even neighbouring teachers popped in to fill their plates!ò 

AFRIKAANS TEELEPELPARTTYTJIE  

Photos: Ms Laing 
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INTERNATIONAL MOTHER LANGUAGE DAY 

Left: Ezra Narun outside the Thusong Service Centre in Khayelitsha.  
Centre: the Thusong Service Centre hall.  
Right: Mr Dugmore receiving a certificate from the Deputy Minister Makhontso Sotyu. 
Photos taken by Emma Hutchison and Alex Rendall, both Grade 11 
 

International Mother Language Day (IMLD) is celebrated every year on the 21st of February, and the Grade Eleven  
Second Additional isiXhosa  class was privileged to accompany Mr Dugmore (Head of isiXhosa at Westerford) to a special 
event held in Khayelitsha at the Thusong Service Centre last week Friday. 
 
IMLD was started by UNESCO (United Nations Education and Scientific Organisation) in 2000 and has been celebrated 
around the world since. The aim is to bring people together who share a passion for language and to create awareness 
about the importance of maintaining oneôs home language. In South Africa specifically, the day promotes appreciation for 
the languages of our country, especially the ten indigenous ones, and hopes to ensure that these languages donôt ódie 
outô, as so many others around the world have done. 
 
The event was very well attended by pupils and teachers from around the Western Cape with prestigious guest speakers 
such as the Provincial Minister of Cultural Affairs and Sport, Ms Anroux Marais, as well as National Deputy Minister of Arts 
and Culture, Ms Makhontso Sotyu.  A choir from the Chris Hani Arts and Culture School in Khayelitsha performed, along 
with other singing and dancing groups, sandwiched between speakers, including Westerfordôs very own, Ezra Narun, who 
gave a short impromptu speech and performed his rendition of Miriam Makebaôs óThe Click Songô. 
 
Awards were presented to the 2018 top matric achievers of indigenous languages. Westerford was honoured with two of 
these awards: Megan Pinder came second in South Africa for isiXhosa Second Additional Language last year, and we 
also received an honorable mention for the great work done by our isiXhosa department. 
 
There were a number of presentations encouraging multilingualism, after which the floor was opened up to questions 
which were answered by a panel of speakers. It was good for the authorities to hear what schools have to say with 
regards to how languages are taught and approached in the Western Cape. Pupils and teachers were able to interact with 
people from other schools sharing their common passion for language. 
 
In Minister Maraisôs words, ñThis engagement shows that together we are committed to empowering all who call the  
Western Cape and the greater South Africa home by exploring our national identity while shining the spotlight on self-
identity through linguistic practices.ò 
The day was a great success and a very good cultural experience for the Westerfordians who attended. 
            

Alex Rendall, Grade 11  
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CLASSIFIEDS 

Find trusted and skilled tutors in your area that travel to you: 

http://skilluptutors.com/ 

ENGLISH AND AFRIKAANS TUTORING 
I teach from home in Observatory, easily accessible via Main Road or highway. I am qualified (BA HDE 
TEFL) and have many years of experience, both private and in schools.  The focus is on both literature 
and grammar; all grades are welcome.  Specialty: Matric preparation.   
Please contact  Hildegarde hleroux247@gmail.com or phone 021/ 4483166 and 0787556834 

Need to improve Maths or Science marks? 
Whiz Tutors is an experienced team of OW Science and Engineering students  
offering expert tuition for Maths, Physical Science and Biology for grades 8 to 12. 
To find out more, please email us at whiztutors@gmail.com 

Bespoke Tutoring is a boutique Cape Town based tutoring service started by Josh Burgener, a  
Westerford Matriculant now studying Medicine at UCT. Whatever a student's goal, it is our mission to as-
sist them in achieving it swiftly and with focus. We offer individual and group tuition from the comfort of 
your home, or alternatively at a location convenient to you.  
To find out more, contact us on: bespoketutoringct@gmail.com / 060 792 6994 / bespoketutoringct 

Is your child interested in studying in Australia or the UK? 
Three Australian universities are coming out in March to speak to parents and students: 

Edith Cowan University - Monday 11 March 
University of West Australia - Tuesday 5 March 
University of Adelaide - Friday 8 & Saturday 9 March 

For more info on the above or for advice & assistance on costs, discounts, visas & applications, 
please contact  

Pupils (and parents) can still buy the maroon Sunflower T-shirts at R130 - proceeds go to the  
Sunflower Fund. 
The Sunflower t-shirts maybe worn for their sports practices. They are available from the sports office. 

HOLIDAY ACCOMMODATION: GREAT BRAK RIVER 
Holiday cottage in sea-facing, front row position on The Island, with wide views of 
river, sea and lagoon. Enjoy swimming, long shoreline walks, canoeing, fishing and 
the abundant bird and sea life. The cottage has a large viewing deck, enclosed front 
stoep, three bedrooms and can sleep ten.   
2019 rates: Off-peak season: R780 p/night plus R130 p/psn/p/night. Peak season 
(Dec/Jan holidays): R1750 p/night plus R130 p/psn/p/night).  

For e-brochure contact:  Liz Mackenzie at lizmack@iafrica.com or (021) 761 8811 

http://skilluptutors.com/
mailto:hleroux247@gmail.com
mailto:whiztutors@gmail.com
mailto:bespoketutoringct@gmail.com

